
Bristolboard 
INCORPORATION UPDATE 

Department of Administration Approves Towns Petition To Incorporate 

On September 17, 2009, the Wisconsin Department of  

Administration approved the Town of Bristol’s petition to incor-

porate the Northwest portion of the Town as a Village and sent 

its results to the Circuit Court.  The Circuit Court has set a  

referendum date for Tuesday, November 3, 2009. There will 

be two polling places:  the Town Hall, 19801 83rd Street; and 

the Senior Center, 19200 93rd Street (Hwy C).  The polls will 

be open between 7:00 a.m.  and 8:00 p.m. Only those resi-

dents within the proposed Village will be allowed to vote.  

  

There will be another public meeting at the Town Hall, on 

Thursday, October 22nd at 7:00 p.m. to answer any questions 

residents may have prior to the vote. The Town will also send 

out a postcard reminding the proposed Village residents of the 

voting date a week before the vote. 

 

If the vote is favorable, there will be a 60-day period to hold elections for six new Village Board 

members and a Village President.  At the same election, any open positions on the Town Board 

would be filled.  

 

Town Chairman, Richard Gossling, said, “We are delighted that the citizens of the proposed new 

Village of Bristol will have a opportunity to vote on their future.  The new Village will have an 

agreement with the existing Town to maximize efficiency and minimize overlap of services.” 

 

 

October 22nd 2009 
Public Meeting 

7:00p.m. at the Town Hall 
 

 
November 3rd 2009 

Referendum 
Polls open between 7:00a.m. 
and 8:00p.m. 
 
 

Questions should be directed 
to Town Administrator, Randy 
Kerkman at 857-2368. 

 

OCTOBER 2009 



 Map of Bristol and the proposed incorporated area sectioned off 



 

 

 

 

Fire Department 

Please remember to get a burn permit if you have not done so already.   Remember to call the “Burn” 
line at 857-4063 to find out if burning is permitted for each day.  You must also remember to follow 
the guidelines that are on the permit as conditions can change during the day.  “Be kind to your 
neighbors when burning.” 
 
We recommend you have a Carbon Monoxide (CO) detector in your residence in the sleeping area.  
CO is a colorless, odorless gas that can kill you if there is a problem with gas appliances or the  
chimney flue is blocked. 
Remember to check your smoke detectors on a monthly basis and practice Exit Drills with a  
predetermined meeting place outside your residence. 
 
We need to be able to find your residence or business, so please make sure you have your address 
numbers (3 inches high) on your house if within 100 feet of the street or on a post or mailbox at the 
road.  Ordinances and Postal regulations require this to be done as well as finding you for an emer-
gency. 
 

 

 

 

 

Public Works Department 

With winter coming soon , snow issues become more prevalent.   Public Works would like to  

remind residents of the following: 

• When snow blowing or shoveling your driveway, try to move the snow to the right of your driveway 
as you are looking at the street. If you put it on the left, side the snow plow may carry it back into 
the front of your driveway. This will not eliminate the snow but should reduce the amount that ends 
up at the end of your driveway.  It also violates town ordinance to plow or blow snow into the road.  
Any snow put into the road may cause the resident or business to be ticketed. 

• Snow and ice control of sidewalks and driveways is required of the property owner.   

• Piling of snow in front of fire hydrants or sprinkler connections is illegal. 

 
Please help out by keeping fire hydrants clear of snow if they are near your residence or business. 

Fire Prevention Week is October 4-10, 2009 

Make your home a safe place for your family  

CPR CLASSES 
 

CPR Classes will be offered by the Fire Department on a bi-monthly 
schedule with the next one being November 14, 2009.   
 
Classes will be held at the Fire Station, 8312 198th Ave. starting at 8 a.m. 
 
Contact the Fire Department at 262-857-2711 

 Trick or Treating: 
Saturday October 31st   

4:00p.m to 7:00p.m. 
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Incorporation Update!!!! 

 


